
MEMORANDUM TO FILE 
 

TO:  KMCC File  
 
FROM: Brian Rakvica 
 
DATE: February 3, 2004 
 
CC:  Todd Croft, Jennifer Carr, Jeff Johnson 
  Jon Palm, Tamara Pelham 
 
RE:  KM Conference Call 
 

1. Remedial System Update 
a. Construction is nearly complete. 
b. Batch operation continues and pond space is becoming limited. 
c. Continuous operation was expected yesterday, however, it has been 

delayed due to issues with Clark County (CC) DAQM. 
d. It is expected that KM may attempt to go to 50 gpm as soon as tomorrow.  

If this works well they may increase flow by 10-20% per day. 
2. Discussed issues with CC DAQM. 

a. KM is currently not allowed to use their ethanol tank or lime silo until 
issues are resolved with CC DAQM.  It is expected that these issues will 
be resolved by mid to late February. 

b. Currently KM is using barrels of ethanol and acetic acid to maintain the 
bacterial culture.  This complicates control of the system. 

3. Discussed Permitting. 
a. EPA is expected not to object, however, they will comment. 
b. Draft of permit was copied to MWD.   

4. Discussed Information Requests and Tours. 
a. Alan Curtis has requested additional information and Km has provided 

him with some plume maps. 
b. Senator McCain’s office has contacted USEPA Region IX on this issue.  

Larry Bowerman is following up. 
c. Brian is attending the AGWT conference in Phoenix on 2/9/04 

5. Other issues. 
a. City of Henderson did not add KM’s request for additional wells to their 

agenda.  It is expected that this will be on the next agenda.  This delays the 
work by a couple of weeks. 

b. Reviewed the revisions to the NDEP comment letter on the ECIA. 
6. Next Meeting:  2/10/04 at 3:00 PM.  Susan to provide call in information. 

 
 


